
 

 

 
 
 
Friday 26th April 2024 

 
Dear parents/carers,  
 
The phonics screening check is for all children in Year 1 and those in Year 2 who need to retake the 
check.  This is a quick and easy check to assess your child’s phonics knowledge and helps us in 
school to confirm whether they have made the expected progress and what, if any, additional 
support may be needed.  This year the check will take place during the week commencing Monday 
10th June 2024. 
What is Phonics? 
Phonics is an effective way of teaching children to read. By ensuring high quality phonics teaching, 
we want to improve literacy levels and give all children a solid base to build on as they progress 
through school. 

Through phonics children are taught how to: 

• recognise the sounds that each individual letter makes 

• identify the sounds that different combinations of letters make - such as ‘sh’ or ‘oo’ 

• blend these sounds together from left to right to make a word 

Children can then use this knowledge to ‘decode’ new words that they hear or see. This is the first 
important step in learning to read. 

What is the phonics screening check? 
The phonics screening check contains 40 words divided into two sections of 20 words. Both 
sections contain a mixture of real words and pseudo-words.  Pseduo-words are words that are 
phonically decodable but are not actual words with an associated meaning.  Your child will be 
familiar with these words and may refer to them as alien words or nonsense words. 
Your child will sit with a teacher he or she knows and be asked to read 40 words aloud.  Your child 
may have read some of the words before, while others will be completely new.  The check normally 
takes just a few minutes to complete and there is no time limit.  If your child is struggling, the 
teacher will stop the check.  The check is carefully designed not to be stressful for your child. 
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Do we get to know the results?  
We will let you know the results as part of your child’s end of year report during the summer term. If 
your child does not meet the expected standard in the check, they’ll get to have another go next 
year.  
Do we need to prepare at home?  
No – your child is being taught phonics at school and no special work at home is needed.  
However, you can always help your child by: 
 • Reading to and with them and supporting them with their phonics homework  
• Playing sound and reading games  
• Teaching them new words, and showing them how they’re written 
Contact the school If you have any questions or want to talk further about the phonics screening 
check, please contact us by emailing the school office and your child’s class teacher will be happy 
to support you. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
Year 1 Team 
 



 

 


